

Jabatan Pendidikan Negeri Terengganu



MODUL PERKEMBANGAN PEMBELAJARAN SPM 2021

MPP 3

BAHASA INGGERIS Kertas 1

DISEDIAKAN OLEH PANEL AKRAM NEGERI TERENGGANU

Tidak dibenarkan menyunting dan mencetak mana-mana bahagian dalam modul ini tanpa kebenaran Pengarah Pendidikan Negeri Terengganu

PEPERIKSAAN PERCUBAAN SPM 2021 SIJIL PEPERIKSAAN MALAYSIA

BAHASA INGGERIS

Reading and Use of English

1119/1

Time

1 hour and 30 minutes

DO NOT OPEN THIS QUESTION PAPER UNTIL YOU ARE TOLD TO DO SO

INSTRUCTIONS

- 1. Write your name and form on your answer sheet.
- 2. Read the instructions foreach part of the paper carefully.
- 3. Answer all questions.
- 4. Write your answer on the answer sheet. Use a 2B pencil.
- 5. You must complete the answer sheet within the time limit.

INSTRUCTIONS

- 1. There are five parts to the test.
- 2. Total number of questions is 40. Each question carries one mark.

Part 1

Questions 1 to 8

Read the text carefully in each question. Choose the best answer **A**, **B** or **C**. For each question, mark the correct answer **A**, **B** or **C** on your answer sheet.

COVID-19 VACCINE FOR TEENAGERS

The Ministry of Health (MOH) plans to vaccinate 80% of the 3.2 million teenagers by the end of the year, or latest, before the 2022 school session begins.

The vaccination programme will be carried out using various methods. Schools with more than 1,000 students will administer the vaccines in the school premise.



- 1 Which statement is true about the Covid 19 Vaccine?
 - A Teenagers will begin to be vaccinated at the end of the year.
 - **B** All schools will become the centre for the students' vaccination programme.
 - **C** The MOH plans to vaccinate most teenagers before the new school session starts.

Video Games Are Good For You



Recently, researchers have found that playing video games can help improve both our body and mind.

It increases a variety of brain functions, including decision-making. People who play action-based games make decisions 25 per cent faster than others.

There is also evidence that gaming can help with psychological problems by reducing symptoms of depression more than conventional treatment.

- 2 Which of the following is true?
 - A Playing video games helps a person to make faster decisions.
 - **B** Games can help cure depression.
 - C Video games can help a person make better decisions.

Waterstone Bookshop



Get **40%** Off Books by **H.M Howling**

Meet & greet this famous author at his latest book signing event on

Saturday, 13th December 2021 3.00 – 5.00 pm

*Please present this original coupon upon payment
*Only valid on the day of the event
*Offer is valid for one time use only

- **3** Which of the following statements is true?
 - A The coupon can be used to pay for the books.
 - **B** Only books by the author will get discounts on that day.
 - C Discounts will only be valid during the allotted time.



- 4 Which of the following statements is true?
 - A The link to the talk will be given through email.
 - **B** Participants will get to listen to success stories on poaching.
 - C The talk will discuss the challenges faced by poachers.

4



8. Don't go to bed on an empty stomach.

- **5** Which of the following is true?
 - A You may have caffeine at night but not during the day.
 - **B** Turn off your phone before going to sleep.
 - C Be sure to eat moderately at night.

- Image: Construint of the second sec
 - 6 The notice says that
 - A the cat is fearful of small boys and dogs.
 - **B** the cat went missing from their housing area.
 - C the cat will answer when you call her munchkin.

• •

The biggest advantage for a tablet is that it is small, light and portable; hence you may take it with you wherever you go.

It is also more affordable than a laptop but works almost the same.

It is also great for web browsing and makes an excellent portable entertainment system especially when you are travelling.



Yes to both. See you there then.

- 7 Which of the following is true about the tablet?
 - A It is a favourite because it is small and mobile.
 - **B** It works exactly the same as a laptop.
 - **C** It can entertain you while you are travelling.

- 8 Which of the following is true?
 - A They will choose which movie to watch at the cinema.
 - **B** Linda will join Sue and her family to catch a movie.
 - C They will meet up at Linda's place.

Part 2

Questions 9 to 18

Read the text below and choose the best word for each space. For each question, mark the correct letter **A**, **B**, **C** or **D** *on your answer sheet.*

Extreme sports known as action sports (0) <u>or</u> alternative sports are ultimately a little more dangerous than conventional sports. This is (9) ______ the extreme speeds, heights, situations, and landscapes that these sports take place in. Although some people think extreme sports are extremely (10) ______ situations, they may not always require extreme levels of athleticism. These include wingsuit flying and freediving. These activities (11) ______ the difficult elements of conventional sports with dangerous obstacles. The added difficulty (12) ______ an extreme adrenaline rush that extreme sports athletes love and crave.

One of the amazing things about extreme sports is that they can be done anywhere on earth or even in space. Skydiving takes place in the air. The possibilities are truly endless. Depending on the extreme sports activity (13) ______, the price range can vary widely. This is because some associated costs involving transportation can (14) ______ the price of activities significantly. Conversely, many extreme sports can be cheap or require a one time (15) ______ such as skateboarding.

When participating in extreme sports, it is important to exercise extreme safety (16) _______ to make sure that no one gets injured. These usually involve easy precautionary ones which may reduce the risks (17) ______. Sometimes, the guides can be a little intense about safety precautions. Although it seems irritating, they are just looking out (18) ______ the participants' best interests and want them to have a safe and enjoyable experience. Extreme sports by their very nature are dangerous, so always make sure to practise safety in whatever extreme sport attempted.

0	A	or	B	and	С	but	D	because
9	A	because	B	due to	С	since	D	yet
10	A	threatening	B	dangerous	С	alarming	D	critical
11	A	combine	B	relate	С	merge	D	join
12	A	makes	B	affects	С	provides	D	contributes
13	A	choosing	B	choose	С	chosen	D	chose
14	A	raise	B	total	С	add	D	cut
15	A	gain	B	deal	С	bargain	D	purchase
16	A	process	B	guidance	С	measures	D	instructions
17	A	observed	B	found	С	seen	D	faced
18	A	for	B	to	С	at	D	in

Part 3

You are going to read an extract of an article. For **questions 19 to 26**, choose the correct answer (**A**, **B**, **C** or **D**) and mark the correct letter **A**, **B**, **C** or **D** on your answer sheet.

I rushed off the train, excited about finally getting a chance to reconnect with old friends in Kedah. I couldn't contain my smile as I hurried towards the exit. Every second wasted was a second away from my friends. I prayed that the taxi I called would arrive soon, that every car in front of us would move faster, that every stoplight would be green. I just wanted to be there already!

My three friends meant so much to me. The four of us attended the same secondary school in Kedah. Surprisingly, the demanding, stressful year of Form Three became my favourite school year because of them. One of them was a school debater while the other two were an athlete and a football player respectively. They were the ones who took time from their packed schedules to help me improve in the subjects I struggled with. They were the ones who reassured me when I was worried. During that one year, we became closer than friends I had known for years.

Daniel was a hardworking mathematics genius who was always on top of his studies. He was also a talented writer. I remember how once, with surgical precision, he helped me cut down my sixpage English essay to three pages, shortening it, making it much precise. Megat was everyone's personal therapist: there was evidently no one he would not help out in a pinch. He was the person you would call whether you were being chased by a dog or just needed someone to rant to. Finally, there was Aidan, the one I could always rely on to reply to texts almost instantly in our group chat. Aidan was a strong speaker, as well as funny and engaging. I admired how his speeches and rebuttals could be firm and critical, while he remained logical and calm.

We became close network of support in every way. From playing an escape game as a team of four to sharing our favourite books, we all contributed to the group and learned from one another. Over time, we rubbed off on each other so much that our catchphrases, the ways we talked and even the way we texted became similar.

We decided to meet up at the mall across from our old school. When I saw the place again, the nostalgic memories **flooded my head**. There was a bakery where I used to buy the next day's breakfast, the restaurant where so many birthdays we celebrated and the iconic juice stand with incredible mango smoothies. It's true, you will never know the value of a moment until it becomes a memory.

As I walked into Sunshine Mart, I remembered buying packed nasi lemak with fried chicken, biscuits and chewy candies. The same cashier was still working there, the one who always smiled and talked to me. But when our eyes met, his no longer lit up. His lips no longer lifted into a smile. I was nothing more than a stranger to him. His memory of me had faded away. I felt my stomach tighten, worried this was an indication of more disappointment to come. I took a deep breath and tried to get rid of this awful feeling. It didn't matter, as long as I could see my friends.

The entrance bell rang, and I glimpsed a familiar haircut over the top of the aisle. Megat! He's here! I felt hopeful and excited. A memory. But something else was buried deep inside me too, something that made me nervous and worried, trapped inside a bottle that began to unscrew its lid. I greeted him with a smile. He replied, "Hey." Silence.

It will pick up, I told myself. I was never much good at starting conversations anyway. While we were awkwardly chatting, Daniel came in. He took me by surprise. In one's memories, the people you leave behind never change. In my mind, he was still the one we would tease playfully about his height. Now, I marvelled at his figure. He was taller and thinner.

We tried to catch up, talking about all the things that had happened to us since our lives separated. Megat had finally adjusted to his college life. Daniel was accepted into a prestigious foundation programme and I was truly happy for him. In an instant, it felt like we were back to the time when we all studied like crazy together, sharing our stress over homework and examinations, but soon, the answers became a little shorter and the silence between each question became a little longer. Before we knew it, we were struggling to make conversation.

My head began to spin. Texting made everything much easier. There were no awkward silences, no anxious glances. No need to come up with a topic simply just to talk. Had I become a stereotypical teen who could only communicate on his phone? All these thoughts filled my head in a simple second of silence.

- 19 In paragraph 1, why did the writer rush off the train?
 - A He wanted to get a taxi quickly.
 - **B** He was late to see his school friends.
 - C He could not wait to see his old school.
 - **D** He would have a reunion with his friends.
- 20 In paragraph 2, how did the writer become close to his friends?
 - A They shared their school problems and helped each other.
 - **B** They supported him when he struggled with studies.
 - C They helped him with all of his homework.
 - **D** They went to the same school together.
- 21 In paragraph 3, what did the writer say about his friends?
 - A Megat was a good listener.
 - **B** Aidan spent his time writing speeches.
 - C Daniel loved to solve mathematics problems.
 - **D** All of his friends had identical characteristics.
- 22 In paragraph 5, why did the writer use the phrase flooded my head?
 - A He used to hang out at the mall after school with his friends.
 - **B** He recalled pleasant moments he had at the mall.
 - **C** He planned to do many activities once he met his friends.
 - **D** He thought that memories should be cherished.
- 23 The writer concluded that the cashier
 - A could not be bothered by him as he was busy.
 - **B** was not as friendly as he used to be.
 - C pretended not to know him.
 - **D** had forgotten him.
- 24 How did the writer feel about talking with each other in person?
 - A He became shy and timid.
 - **B** He was insecure.
 - **C** He felt uneasy.
 - **D** He regretted meeting them.
- 25 Why did the conversation lose its sparks?
 - A They had lost interest in each other.
 - **B** They did not know how to respond to some questions.
 - **C** They were not willing to share their recent life experiences.
 - **D** They were not used to communicating with each other in person.
- 26 What can we learn from the writer's experience?
 - A We should build relationships through face-to-face communication.
 - **B** We should know that socialising with friends in person is important.
 - **C** We should know that social media can ruin friendships.
 - **D** We should keep and maintain old friendships.

Part 4 Questions 27 to 32

You are going to read an article about school sports day. Six sentences have been removed from the article. Choose from the sentences **A** to **H** the one which fits each gap (27 to 32). There are two extra sentences which you do not need to use.

Mark your answers on the separate answer sheet.

School Sports Day

My school holds sports day every year. It takes place in March every year. Each year, all the classes present different acts to the audience. The acts are specially chosen for junior and senior classes. For instance, the junior classes perform simple acts like aerobics while the senior classes perform difficult acts like forming pyramids and cheerleading stunts.

The sports day at my school takes place with full preparation. 27 We get extra time to practise for the sports day. It also helps to cut down on some academic activities and this, needless to say, alleviates stress among students.

All of us practise in the sun and try to perfect our moves. **28** The parents come excitedly and watch and film their children perform harmoniously with other students. There is always a chief guest invited to our sports day who inaugurates and concludes the ceremony with his or her encouraging words.

Moreover, there are also marathons and walkathons which are very interesting to watch.29 The most number of wins in my school have been procured by the Blue house.

Sports Day is my favourite day because it helps me demonstrate my talents. I am a very athletic person and enjoy playing sports. I can run marathons and won them with ease. 30 Moreover, on our sports day we are allowed to bring snacks of all kinds. I share them with my friends and we have a whale of a time while waiting to perform.

On sports day, I always bring back home at least one trophy or medal. **31** I have a great collection of certificates, awards and medals at home which signifies my wins on the sports day. Looking at them gives me a sense of achievement.

Sports Day is a very exciting day that every student looks forward to. Every student can participate in different types of sporting events. 32 It helps me showcase my athletic abilities in front of enthusiastic audience and most importantly, playing sports and games teaches me discipline and develops the spirit of sportsmanship in me.

A Personally, taking part in sports day is very meaningful to me.

It gives a chance for students toB showcase their athletic abilities especially if they are lacking in their academic performance.

- C My friends are also very athletic so we wait for this day throughout the year.
- My parents are proud of meD although it may seem to be a very small achievement

- **E** On the final day, we invite our parents to watch us perform our acts.
- **F** It happens on the basis of the division of houses.
- **G** It begins two months earlier so that students can perfect their acts.
- H There are many spectators coming to support the students who perform.

Part 5 Questions 33 to 40

We interviewed six teenagers about their opinions on social media. Read the texts below and answer the questions that follow.

Teens and Social Media

A – HAFIY, 17 years old

As one of the dominant social networks, my dad has always used Facebook to post my pictures since I was little. Although he tried to get me to actively use Facebook, I only log in to play games. Sometimes I do have to ask my dad not to share so many pictures of us but I know he loves it.

B – ALEESYA, 13 years old

I started using TikTok when my classmate showed me this hilarious meme on the site. The videos are limited to 15 seconds where I can also create my own entertaining contents with friends. It is fun to reuse audio and make my own contents based on whatever is trending at the moment with great music, filters and stickers.

C – DAVE, 15 years old

Unlike traditional TV, where the content is being selected for you at a specified time, YouTube gives me a sense of control. I can choose what I want to watch and when to do so. I follow specific YouTubers and subscribe to their channels based on their contents. Mine is definitely the gaming techniques.

D – BUDRIZ, 16 years old

I love photography and Instagram is the greatest platform for it. I could get millions of incredible photos, either filtered or not, from all over the globe. Besides following the popular accounts, I also search for specific pictures using the 'hashtags' function so I can instantly view my choices.

E – JENNY, 17 years old

I tend to express myself through writing and Twitter sets the amazing space for it. I can tweet and follow anyone who interests me, from my best friend to famous celebrities. I usually post texts of my daily rambling but I can jump into any relevant conversation I want and share my thoughts with the public.

F – MARYAM, 14 years old

Being playful with friends online is fun and that is why I love Snapchat. I usually use it to create short videos of me making funny faces using filters and effects in the app. The best feature is I can put the time limit for viewing of my videos and pictures. This will secure them from the risk of going public and embarrassing me.

Questions 33 – 36

Which paragraph (**A** - **F**) *describe the following experiences of social media? Mark your answers on* **the separate answer sheet.**

	Statement	Paragraph
33	I prefer security over my content.	
34	I follow trends to produce my videos.	
35	I often discuss my opinions with others.	
36	I am not interested in using this web app.	

Questions 37 – 40

Complete the notes below using information from the text. Choose **no more than one word** *from the passage for each answer.*

Mark your answers on the separate answer sheet.

How Teenagers Feel About Social Media

- The keys to a great short video are enjoyable (37) ______ and great music.
- For gamers, it is important to (38) ______ the right individuals for viewing.
- Getting the right pictures quickly requires you to know the correct (39) ______ when using the app.
- Having fun does not mean that you should not (40) _____ your pictures and videos.

END OF QUESTION PAPER

ANSWER SHEET (PAPER 1)

Nama:

Tingkatan:....

KEMAHIRAN

MENDENGAR

PEMAHAMAN

MUKA 🗖 🖸

	ANSWER BOX FOR LETTERS (MULTIPLE CHOICE)	SPACE FOR ANSWERS THAT ARE A WORD, PHRASE OR NUMBER
1	ABCDEFGH	
2	ABCDEFGH	
3	ABCDEFGH	
4	ABCDEFGH	
5	ABCDEFGH	
6	ABCDEFGH	
7	ABCDEFGH	
8	ABCDEFGH	
9	ABCDEFGH	
10	ABCDEFGH	
11	ABCDEFGH	
12	A B C D E F G H	
13	A B C D E F G H	
14	A B C D E F G H	
15	A B C D E F G H	
16	A B C D E F G H	
17	A B C D E F G H	
18	A B C D E F G H	
19	ABCDEFGH	
20	ABCDEFGH	
21	ABCDEFGH	
22	A B C D E F G H	
23	ABCDEFGH	
24	A B C D E F G H	
25	A B C D E F G H	

MUKA	1
------	---

	ANSWER BOX FOR LETTERS (MULTIPLE CHOICE)	SPACE FOR ANSWERS THAT ARE A WORD, PHRASE OR NUMBER
26	A B C D E F G H	
27	A B C D E F G H	
28	A B C D E F G H	
29	A B C D E F G H	
30	A B C D E F G H	
31	ABCDEFGH	
32	ABCDEFGH	
33	ABCDEFGH	
34	ABCDEFGH	
35	ABCDEFGH	
36	ABCDEFGH	
37	ABCDEFGH	
38	ABCDEFGH	
39	ABCDEFGH	
40	ABCDEFGH	
41	A B C D E F G H	
42	ABCDEFGH	
43	ABCDEFGH	
44	ABCDEFGH	
45	A B C D E F G H	
46	ABCDEFGH	
47	ABCDEFGH	
48	A B C D E F G H	
49	A B C D E F G H	
50	A B C D E F G H	